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Minami—soma City Kamimano Elementary School Newsletter, No.7 July 3, 2020

Shinichiro Takano, Principal

And on the way back to the party...

The days are getting hot and humid. I am now worried about how hot it will get this summer. We are
trying to prevent heat stroke at school by wearing and removing masks, depending on the situation.
In order to foster a “caring heart” in our students, we have been holding morning meetings and We
have set up a “Time for Self-reflection” at the return meeting. This year, due to the abbreviated
daily schedule, this is only an initiative for the return meeting. Specifically, through the
”100-word essay” and “free talking” sessions, we are able to touch on each other’s thoughts and
We will develop a spirit of mutual respect and consideration for others. They will also be encouraged
to present their opinions in class meetings and other discussion activities, and to write down their
ideas in their academic studies. You 11 also learn the ability to do

The only sound in the classroom where you are writing a 100-word essay is the sound of a pencil.
It sounds like the sound of a pencil getting smarter and smarter and smarter. We hope that by building
on these small daily efforts, we can help our children develop a solid foundation of strength. The
same is true for home study at home. Home—based learning at home is also a series of small steps.
We understand that you are busy, but please give your children encouragement to learn at home. 1

will. Considering using the internet for homework

The school is currently discussing the use of Internet-based materials to supplement children’s
learning, and is working to develop a system that will allow children to learn through the Internet.
We have It is important to be prepared for the second wave of coronavirus infection in the future
and to learn individual drills according to your level of proficiency. We are working on training
within the school to see if this is possible. In addition, we plan to introduce a tablet device
for each student at all elementary and junior high schools in the city from the second semester
onwards. At first, we will use them in the classroom, and then step by step we will use them for
weekend homework, etc. We are experimenting with the use of tablets. I'm going to use it for my
homework. We are going to make use of it for homework and other purposes.

If you have any questions, please contact the school for instructions on how to use the system, which
will be printed by the school. -

// We would like to share with you some of the results of the questionnaire we received from parents \\

via the emergency mail system during the school holidays.

Ql: Can I connect to the Internet at home?
W78 people who can do it E1 person who can’t do it HMO people who don’ t know

Q2: What devices do you use to access the Internet?
BPCs (including notebooks) 20 people EMM25 people on tablets EM30 people on smartphones
M2 other people M2 people who don’ t know |

Q3:How do you connect at home? EWired 2 people MWi-Fi 69 people EOther methods 3 people.

The application for the “Home Study Support Fund” and “Communication Environment Support Fund”, Wthh

were handed over by the City Board of Education a few days ago, is also available. You can make
use of this service. For more information, please see “News from the Board of Education” on the
Minamisoma City Education Portal Site.




